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MONTHLY NEWSLETTERS printed on the back of the bills are designed to keep you updated about important issues and 
events in our community.  Please take the time to review the back of each bill so you can stay informed. Newsletters will 
also be posted on our web page rollinghillsglencairn.com 
 

WATER SYSTEM  Our water treatment facility is managed by Island H20.  To report an after-hours water emergency, call Jon’s 
Cell 360-239-3811 or Jeff’s Cell 360-239-3809. This year, we have installed new filter controls and completed a new water pres-
sure regulation  system which maintains a more constant water pressure throughout the community. Future projects are on hold. 
 

The COMMUNITY DOCK, BEACH AND PIER are private membership amenities for you to enjoy. In 2019 our float was repaired and 
brought up to current  aquatic standards as required by the Department of Natural Resources. The float  will returned by Memori-
al Day weekend and will remain in place through Labor Day.  This facility is for day use only.  There is no overnight moorage! 
Please respect neighbors space while walking the pier and using these facilities.  
 

The Basketball court and Baseball field are available to use on a first come, first served basis. Please maintain social distancing 
while using these facilities or state regulations will require that we close them! This means only one household at a time. 
For evenings, there is a push button light on the light post. Respect the neighbors and do not play after 10:00 pm.  

 

 

Rolling Hills-Glencairn Pool Information, Rules & Regulations  
 

Pool: 360-678-4469     Office: 360-678-7446 
 

We are anticipating the pool will be open by July 1, 2020. This season our Pool facility is for members only with a current 
Pool Card. The Pool Use Application & waiver are included in this newsletter and are available on the website  
rollinghillsglencairn.com.  Fill out and return the signed forms to the office. Once the signed forms are received in the 
office, your card will be included with your next billing statement or may be picked up at the office.  
 

The tentative plan is to open the pool on a restricted basis that will comply with social distancing while allowing all mem-
bers to safely enjoy the facility in household groups only.  
 

Members will be able to reserve 1 hour time slots, both 1 week in advance and on the day of use if space is available. We 
will do our best to make sure all families have the opportunity to use the facility multiple times weekly. Limits will be up-
dated and determined depending on use.   
 

Example: Family A will reserve Friday at 1pm. They will be admitted at 1:05pm and will be required to leave at 1:55pm. 
This will allow 10 minutes for sanitizing before Family B arrives at 2:05 pm.  No friends, guests or large groups will be al-
lowed. Immediate family members living at a single residence will be allowed at a time. If necessary, proof of address may 
be required at the pool with your pool card. 
 

A schedule of availability will posted on our website for viewing but you will be required to call to make your reservation. 
There is no additional charge for this private use of the pool.  See our website for updates, pool forms & schedules.  
 

 

Schedule: Adult swim will be 10am to 11am daily. Four adults will be allowed during this hour.  
All other time slots will be Open Swim: Children under the age of 13 must be accompanied by an adult. 

 

 Everyone must have a cleansing shower before entering the pool. 

 Persons under the influence of drugs or alcohol (including marijuana) are prohibited from using the pool. 

 Spitting, blowing the nose or urinating in the pool is strictly forbidden. 

 Non-swimmers must stay in the shallow end of the pool. 

 Flips from the side of the pool, running and unauthorized games of horseplay are forbidden on the pool deck or 
       in the water.  Pushing or throwing others from the pool edge is strictly prohibited. 

 NO DIVING! 
 The pool attendant has the right and obligation to dismiss any person from the pool area for any infraction of the rules            

or  disregard for their own safety or the safety of others. 

 Children 12 and under must be accompanied by a responsible adult. 

 Food and beverages are allowed on tan area only, not in or near the pool. This privilege will  be revoked if abused. 

 Properly fitted swim diapers are required to be worn by all children who are not yet potty-trained. 

 This is a family friendly pool. No foul language or public displays of affection (PDA’s) will be 
not  tolerated. 

 Glass or other breakable containers are prohibited in the pool area. 

 Smoking is not allowed. Pets are not allowed.  

 If you have been ill, had a fever or diarrhea in the last 2 weeks, you may not use this facility. 

 Persons with communicable diseases are prohibited from using the pool. 

North Whidbey Valued Patrons and Community Members:  

 

   
Due to the unique circumstances we are facing globally with COVID-19 Coronavirus, the North Whidbey Pool, 

Park, and Recreation District Board of Commissioners have made the extremely difficult decision to close all Dis-
trict facilities effective Sunday, March 15, 2020. This will be until further notice. Facilities include John Vanderzicht 

Memorial Pool, Clover Valley Off-Leash Dog Park and Baseball Fields. 
 

Membership holders will receive an extension on their membership equal to the length of the closure.  
 

We plan to restart swim school with the current class enrollments resuming when we are able to reopen. You will 
receive six full lessons at that time.  

 
We will continue to communicate with you via Facebook, our website, and direct email.  

If you need assistance, please feel free to reach out. We will monitor our voicemail daily.  
You may also direct email inquiries to: admin@oakharborpool.com. 

 
We look forward to welcoming you back to our facilities as soon as possible! 
Respectfully, 

mailto:admin@oakharborpool.com

